Champlain Valley Swim League

Meeting Minutes for Tuesday, April 30, 2013
6:00 pm Shaw’s Community Room – South Burlington
In Attendance:  Cora Cummings – BTC, Caleb Hall-Potvin – EDGE, Suzanne Snider – Middlebury, Steve Snider – Middlebury,  Martha Kenfield – Verg, Tammy Denton  – Midd,  Bethe Ogle – ?, Tom Koldys – STA, Kelly Viens – STA, Paul Fitzgerald – BCC, Jennifer Cournoyer – BTC, Jennifer Bechthold – Verg, Jess Lukas – WIN, Caitlin Shaw - WIN, Rob Sinkewicz – TEST, Beth Wilbur – TEST, Peter Picard – TEST, Carolyn Hancock – TEST.
(Action Items are underlined)

1) Meeting called to order at 6:05pm.

2) The minutes from October 24, 2012 were approved by voice vote.  
3) CVSL Vice-President – Tammy Denton (Middlebury) – elected by voice vote
4) Budget:  Suzanne & Rob reviewed. 
· two payments pending came in for the t-shirt fee and team dues
· Pending cost – Most Improved Trophy engraving.  Avery is no longer with Winooski; Jess Lukas will check on the location of the trophy and get it to Vermont Trophy & Engraving for updating.  Jess will tell VT Trophy to bill Rob.
· The estimated fund raising amount was increased based on the last couple of years.
· The amount for a few other items (copying, etc.) was increased to reflect cost increases.
· Current Balance:  $9426.98.
· Suzanne has transferred the books to Rob.  Rob and the board will get the paperwork in order to transfer the checking account to Rob.
· Team Manager 7 is out as of July 16, 2012.  Team Manager 6 is no longer supported and there are still teams on TM 6 and TM 5.  It is recommended to upgrade all teams to TM 7 upgrade cost $59/team.  Each coach must check what version of TM they are currently on and give Rob the information so we can know what the financial impact will be.

· Meet Manager upgrade to MM 4 is recommended.  Upgrade cost $229.  Currently MM 3.0 doesn’t communicate effectively with the printers.
· Caleb will check with Edge to determine which version of MM Edge has in support of the distance meet.
· Suzanne has just enough score sheets for this summer.  Each coach must contact Suzanne and let her know their score sheet needs.

· Rob has added his postal mail information to the contact list for ease of contacting him.
5) Coaching changes:
· Edge: Melinda Antonucci has stepped down  Caleb Hall-Potvin has stepped in
· WIN:  Chris Cochran and Avery Pittman are stepping down; Caitlin Shaw and Jess Lukas are stepping in.
6) Meet Schedule – the draft meet schedule was well received, the draft will be voted on at the next meeting.
· Edge is considering moving all meets to the Eastwood Drive location, Caleb will keep the league informed of the final decision, he will also ensure the CVSL web site has the correct information.
· Cora suggested adding another fund raiser to the season – a coin-drop to benefit the victims of the Boston Marathon Bombing.  Each team will implement the coin drop as they feel best; all monies collected must be brought to the Coaches Meeting prior to the CVSL Championship Meet so the total raised can be announced at the Championship Meet.

7) 501. C3 Status – Rob has navigated helping organizations become Tax-exempt non-profit (501.C3).  If the CVSL thinks we would like to raise more money for charity or for scholarships (summer swimming, college) the CVSL could become a nonprofit.  If we become nonprofit, we are also eligible for grants.  Rob will provide a brief overview of the process, costs and benefits for the next meeting.
8) There was a brief discussion of potential changes to Chittenden, Franklin and Addison county school schedules – but until the idea is adopted, there is nothing for the CVSL to change.
9) CVSL Championship Meet
· Tom and Kelly are working on the St. Albans proposal for hosting the CVSL Championship meet.  They will have their proposal ready for the next meeting.
· STA currently plans to retain the program sale.
· STA currently plans to bring forth a t-shirt design.
· Any team wishing to propose a t-shirt design must bring the design for consideration to the next meeting.

· Vergennes towel sales were successful - ~170 towels were sold.
· The photographer was not successful for 2012.  There were questions as to whether the product was well situated and marketed.
· Winooski is in line to be meet director; Jess will contact her team parents and arrange for the Winooski parents to attend the next meeting.
10) A question was raised regarding insurance.  Rob will talk to Bob Stevens regarding his investigation of Board Insurance.  Rob will also investigate the cost of board insurance.  Bethe will provide Bob’s contact information.

11) Rosters are due to BOTH Rob & Suzanne by 7/1/13.  Suzanne needs an electronic copy of each roster.
12) Coaches credentials are due to Carolyn before the coaches meeting but it is recommended to get credentials in as soon as possible.  The order of credentials being received by Carolyn will determine the order of seat selection at the CVSL Championship meet.  When the credentials for the entire coaching staff are received, the team will be added to the seat location selection list.
13) The American Red Cross (Burlington) is no longer providing CPR/AED, Lifeguarding certification.  The YMCA will be offering courses.  New England Safety & Security Training Academy will be offering courses.  Rob will get more information about this organization.  He will also talk to them about making sure their certifications are accepted by USA Swimming.

14)  New Team Procedure – the procedure was presented and generally favorably received.  Some edits were recommended and will be made.  
15) Knights – the Knights Swim Team has decided not to participate for the 2013 season.  There was a discussion of how long KST can remain inactive prior to needing to re-apply to the league.  It was decided that in spring of 2014 KST can petition the board for an abeyance for another year as long as their existing organization (Laura M.) is maintained.  After the 2014 season, if they choose to participate, they will need to re-apply to join the league.
16) Team Caps – the team caps at the League meet were valuable and teams are asked to use only one or two designs which are easily identifiable as team caps at the Championship meet.
17) Photo Waiver
· It is recommended that teams add a photo waiver to their registration forms.
· There was discussion regarding the CVSL’s role & responsibility.  The CVSL is responsible for the content on our web site so that will have to be limited.
· Jess will send Bethe the wording of the YMCA photo release

· Since individual teams will know which swimmers have photo release issues any photo’s posted to the CVSL website must come from the individual teams.
18) Pool Emergency Plan & Lifeguards
· It is recommended with the beginning of the new season that all coaches revisit their emergency plans 
· It is recommended that pools be equipped with an ADE
· It is recommended that each pool have a minimum of one (preferably two) lifeguards on duty for the duration of each swim meet.
· It is also recommended that teams consider having lifeguards on duty during practices.
· The league will consider requiring lifeguards on duty during all swim meets.  This will be discussed again at the end of the season
19) New Business
A.  Peyton from Vergennes is under medical care and is doing well.  She is unable to swim but may attend Vergennes home meets to help out.
B. Steve Snider will be offering an Officials Clinic and a Starters Clinic at Middlebury College Pool on May 18.  Steve handed out flyers and will email the flyer and associated information to Bethe.
20) Next Meeting:  Monday, 5/20 6:00pm at the Shaw’s Community Room.
21) Meeting adjourned 7:49pm.
